Dear all,

It has been a while since I communicated with all of you, but what a busy period this has been!

First of all, we had the pleasure of hosting the SADC Advanced Fire Management course in Nelspruit from 31 May to 5 June 2004. I think all participants will agree that this was a tremendous success, and the outcome of this venue has been expressed in the “Nelspruit declaration” (see attached document). Thanks again to all sponsors for making this possible! No doubt there will be important follow-ups after this exciting get-together. Thanks also to all participants! Without your input, this course/meeting/conference could never have achieved what it did.

Next important event was the launch of the book:”Wildland Fire Management Handbook for Sub-Sahara Africa”, which was also made available during the Nelspruit venue. For those of you who still want to order it, I have attached the order form (please send completed forms to the distributors’ address, not to me!). I am sure this will fill an important gap in the African fire sphere. Thanks again to all the sponsors for subsidising this high-class product. It is thanks to their generous financial support that this book can now be sold in Africa/South Africa for a very attractive price indeed. There are already voices going up for revision, and maybe even a second addition…..a translated version in French.

Our Afrifirenet membership now stands at 108. Because of certain restrictions being enforced by our service provider - with regard to the number of addresses used per newsletter - I had to break up our membership circulation list into various (smaller) parts: Afrifirenet1-9. That is why the circulation list having your name on is only a small portion of our e-mail database. I have again attached the latest membership address list. Please go through it, to make sure your titles, address, telephone and fax numbers and other detail are correct. If not, please let me know where I should make changes.

Some news again from our sister fire network in Africa, SAFNet, is that their 5th meeting will be held in Malawi at Mangochi. If interested, you can contact the local organizer James B. Chimphamba at SMTP: jameschimphamba@chanco.unima.mw
The meeting is scheduled for the 9 – 13 August 2004 period. The theme for the meeting will be: “Towards meeting fire management challenges in Southern Africa”.

Another reminder to visit the GFMC website http://www.fire.uni-freiburg.de for all the global news on fire. Also to check what is happening in the world of fire management training. This website is so full of all info regarding global fire events, that it is indeed worth your while to visit this website regularly, to refresh your memory.

Another sign of global weather change, occurred this year in the winter rainfall area of the Western Cape Province, of South Africa. During the first week of June this year, some very serious wildfires occurred in and around Cape Town, in what is normally regarded as the wettest season of the year! I cannot recall ever to hear about fires in the fairest Cape during June! A grim reminder that weather patterns are changing significantly.

Well, that is all from a cold Sedgefield. I am sure all you fire fighters are geared up for the dry winter season in most of Southern Africa. May you spend lots of successful time dragging drip torches around in the savanna grassland, to prescribe-burn what still can be burned, before the wildfires bring the burning season to an end.

To end this newsletter: A warm welcome to all our new Afrifirenet members. Let us hear from you and share your fire experiences.

Kind regards,

Neels

